
February 20, 2012 

To my fellow pilgrims,  

It has come to the attention of the CAEC Board of Directors that the Community 

may face liability when children are present during the 72 Hour Walk to Emmaus 

at Camp Alamisco.  It is the policy of the Upper Room that persons that have not 

been on an Upper Room Walk to Emmaus or other Fourth Day walks sanctioned 

by the Upper Room should not be at the Camp during the Walk.  The Board also 

has become aware that when children are present at a Walk, every adult working 

there must go through a background check as part of the Upper Room's Safe 

Sanctuary Program.  Background checks cost $9.50 per individual. Completing 

background checks on all support team members on a walk would be prohibitive.  

The Board of Directors of the Central Alabama Community has asked that 

EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY community members not bring persons (either adults or 

children that have not been on an Upper Room Walk to Emmaus or other Fourth 

Day Walk) to Camp Alamisco during a Walk to Emmaus Weekend.   

 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

DeColores 

Darrell Pearson, Lay Director 

Central Alabama Emmaus Community 

CAEW 68, Table of Paul 


